
 

 

Village of Wayne 
Regular Council Meeting 

FEBRUARY 15TH, 2017 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Mayor Everett and the pledge of allegiance was said. Roll 

call was read: Ault present, Gross present, Bechstein present, Camden present, Zeigler absent, 

and Stearns present. Minutes were approved as corrected. Bechstein moved and Ault second to 

turn all bills over to finance and to pay all those found favorable. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Gary Harrison discussed with council the survey he had done on his properties by the corp. limits 

and explained that a piece of his property includes Village Of Wayne property. Planning 

Commission/Engineer Office needs an approval on the survey to go ahead. Speweik advised 

would need to pass a resolution to approve a signer for the Village to sign off on the survey.  

 

Speweik discussed the Facebook/Social Media policy and will have a resolution drawn up for 

next meeting. Council and Speweik discussed nuisance properties and what the Village can 

enforce and what may not be enforceable. The process of abating a property a nuisance was also 

discussed. 

 

Stearns moved and Bechstein second to approve Ordinance 1-17-704 changed to 2-17-704: Ohio 

Municipal Code – Administrative Code. All yeah, M/C. Gross moved and Ault second to approve 

Ordinance 1-17-705 changed to 2-17-705: Ohio Municipal Code – Traffic Code. All yeah, M/C. 

Bechstein moved and Camden second to approve Ordinance 1-17-706 changed to 2-17-706: 

Ohio Municipal Code – General Offenses Code. All yeah, M/C.  

 

Everett discussed that spoke with Jordan from BGSU Political Science Dept. and they are 

currently working on the final draft for the survey. Jordan is also going to include the information 

needed for the EPA lead survey. Had first reading of Ordinance 3-17-707: Permanent 

Appropriations 2017 for $716,490.00.  

 

Police Chief Cory Fairbanks reported that the police dept. received the equipment grant for a 

total of $9,000. This is for car radios, cruiser camera, AED, etc. 

 

No further business, Stearns moved and Gross second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Melissa Repasz 

Fiscal Officer            

 

Next Council Meeting March 1, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 


